

WANNEROO SECONDARY COLLEGE

56 Quarkum Street, Wanneroo, Western Australia 6065 Telephone: (08) 6401 9800

Email: Wanneroo.SC@education.wa.edu.au

www.wanneroosc.wa.edu.au

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Thank you for your enquiry about enrolling your child in the Education Support Program at Wanneroo Secondary College. Our inclusive program provides specialist education programs for students with a variety of disabilities. Enrolments may be offered to students with the following eligible diagnostic categories:

- Students with a diagnosed Intellectual Disability who are eligible for individual Disability Allocation under this category.
- Students with a diagnosis of Autism Spectrum Disorder who are eligible for Individual
 Disability Allocation under this category and have a demonstrated high level of educational
 need.

To support your child's enrolment, we kindly ask that you compete the attached form 'Education Support Program Enrolment Documentation'. Please ensure all the details on the form are completed, along with listed supporting documentation, as this will assist us with determining how best to support your child.

Please note: Completing this form does not guarantee a place in our Education Support Program

As places in the program are strictly limited, we have rigorous selection process to determine eligibility, and suitability, for the program. This includes:

- Assessment of the student's disability diagnosis and supporting documentation against our eligibility criteria.
- WSC staff observation at their current primary school.
- Panel assessment.
- Parents notified in writing of outcome.

Enrolment process for our Education Support Program:

- If your child is living 'in area' (within our local area school boundary), we will accept your application then decide on the most suitable pathway to support their needs. This may be in Mainstream with support, or in our Education Support Program.
- If your child is living 'out of area' (outside our local school boundary) we cannot guarantee your child a place in our program, even if we are the nearest Education Support Program. All out of area applications, with required documentation, needs to be submitted by 15 July 2024 to ensure your enrolment is eligible to be considered. Places for 'out of area' students are determined on a need's basis after all 'in area' enrolments have been considered.
- Confirmation of enrolment in our Education Support program will occur midway in term 3.

We highly recommend that parents and guardians who are 'out of area' discuss their child's needs with their local area intake secondary school. All schools are required to provide a high-quality education to all students, including those with diagnosed disabilities.

If you have any further questions regarding the enrolment process, please contact the College Administration on 6401 9800.

Kind Regards

Mrs Justin McNaught Conroy

Principal